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Barcoo Shire Council is continuing to closely monitor the evolving COVID-

19 outbreak and is following all advice from the Australian Government 

and Queensland Health.  

The Barcoo Shire Council wishes to advise tourists and visitors that unfor-

tunately, our Visitor Information Centres, tourist attractions, pubs and 

sporting and cultural events are postponed or cancelled to minimise the 

risk of infecting our small communities. We are taking every precaution to 

prevent the spread of COVID-19 and to protect our residents, employees, 

contractors, businesses and communities. 

For this reason we are asking that all non-essential travel into the Barcoo 

Shire be stopped effective immediately. Non-essential travel is defined as 

travel for leisure, holidays, attending events, gatherings and visiting family. 

This is not a decision that has been taken lightly. If we don’t take this step, 

people in our shire may contract coronavirus and our remote Primary 

Health Centres will be overwhelmed. Our isolated communities will not 

cope. 

Stay home and stay safe. We are all in this together! 
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Dear Barcoo Shire Residents, 
 
We live in uncertain and somewhat concerning times as the coronavirus or COVID-19 has gone from infecting peo-
ple in Wuhan Provence in China where the virus originated, to now an emerging worldwide pandemic.  
 
There have been varying responses from world governments as the infections from this pandemic starts to place 
pressure on their health systems, and attempts to contain the virus impact the global economy. Apart from China, 
some European, Asian and Middle Eastern countries and now the United States of America are experiencing alarm-
ing numbers of positive coronavirus infection cases. As a consequence, these countries are also experiencing high-
er numbers of lives lost compared to other countries.  
 
At the time of writing, Barcoo Shire Council is liaising daily with all health and emergency services agencies to make 
sure that the shire's residents are getting the best possible information on the coronavirus risk. This public health 
information from the Queensland and Australian Governments and the Central West Hospital and Health Service 
include everyone's responsibility to their personal and family safety, our responsibility to the community and gen-
eral public health awareness. 
 
The public health risk is now well known by most in the community who consume their information from the inter-
net, radio, television and the many forms of social media. Council is concerned that some of the vulnerable per-
sons in our community, who do not have access or do not rely on the electronic mediums for general information 
are informed.  
 
To address this potential gap, the Council has included a hard copy of the latest public health information in this 
newsletter. Council will also be providing letterbox drops to each household regularly with the latest public health 
information or if the situation changes or there is an increased or elevated risk associated with coronavirus infec-
tion.   Council can then be confident that everyone in the community has access to this vital information. 
 
As the community is aware, the Queensland Government and other states and territories have or are intending on 
closing their respective borders in an attempt to flatten the alarming upward curve in positive COVID-19 cases 
through stricter social isolation. This more stringent social isolation includes the imposing of restricted trading con-
ditions or closure of hotels, restaurants, sporting venues, places of worship and anywhere that people congregate 
regularly. Some of the above can serve takeaway goods such as food and alcohol when operating under specific 
criteria.   
 
Fortunately, we are lucky to live in a caring and sensible community, so please keep in mind that we need to gather 
our public health and community advice concerning the COVID-19 coronavirus information from reliable sources. 
Any public health information should come from credible sources such as the Queensland and Australian Govern-
ments, Queensland Health and Queensland Public Health, Queensland Fire and Emergency Services, Local and Dis-
trict Disaster Management Groups and local government. Social media chatter is not the appropriate place to gath-
er reliable health and community safety information. Social media feeds can spread hysteria in public, so please 
ignore this churn unless this information is from the government organisations as mentioned above. 
 
The local, state, national and global social and economic impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic are of great concern, 
and the recovery will be long-lasting. We are in certainly uncharted waters until this rouge virus is entirely isolated, 
or our scientists discover a vaccine. We have seen trillions of dollars of value disappear from public companies as 
the world's stockmarkets respond to the pandemic's economic effects and speculation.  
 
Our local and regional small businesses will bear the brunt of social isolation requirements as their trading terms 
change to meet current COVID-19 legislation. There have already been many job losses as companies and small 
business are having to make difficult decisions to survive past this global epidemic. The Queensland and Australian 
Governments have responded with stimulus, rescue and assistance packages to help businesses adjust to these 

Message from the Mayor 
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unprecedented economic times since the great depression or World War 2. And hopefully, many people who 
have lost jobs will be in a position to be reemployed once this crisis has passed. 
 
The impacts of this pandemic are on top of the already strained social and economic situations across Austral-
ia. Unfortunately, many communities and individuals are still dealing with the effects of the recent floods and 
bushfires and ongoing drought in some cases - despite recent rains. 
 
We also have a localised responsibility to our small businesses who have supported us over time, so please buy 
local and regional where possible. This initiative will help ensure that these local businesses are open for busi-
ness when the situation changes for the better. 
 
The Barcoo Shire Local Disaster Management Group (LDMG) Core Membership and the local and regional Key 
Stakeholders (Queensland Health, Queensland Police Service, Queensland Parks and Wildlife, Queensland 
State Schools) are meeting regularly to discuss the COVID-19 risks to the community. These discussions include 
Queensland and Australian Government responses and latest advice -which is a very fluid situation and subject 
to rapid changes. This discussion also consists of any localised responses required at a local level by Barcoo 
Shire Council, emergency services and the Queensland Government agencies. 
 
Please keep safe, and look out for each other during these troubling and challenging times. As a nation, we 
have endured many difficulties and emergencies since becoming a nation, and we will get through this global 
pandemic too - by working and living together responsibility, by having faith in our governments and health 
systems, and by doing our bit to minimise the spread. 
 
As my wife Maureen and I are moving from our home at in Barcoo Shire and at Moothandella Station to 
Charleville, this will be my last message to residents as mayor.  In doing so, I would like to thank residents for 
entrusting me with the role of Barcoo Shire Council mayor and spokesman and advocate on your behalf.  
 
When I reflect on the past four years of the current Council, and some of the achievements completed on your 
behalf, I always tend to think what went well, and we could have done better. The Council has undoubtedly 
had some challenges with the current economic and political climate.  Many traditional funding avenues have 
become more competitive with the increasing demands from higher population areas; the processes are usual-
ly over a much shorter planning period and are sometimes ad hoc in delivery.  
 
Council has been lucky in receiving considerable funding under the Queensland Government's Works for 
Queensland (W4Q) program and the Australian Government's Drought Communities Program (DCP). These 
programs have enabled the Council to deliver on many long-needed social and recreational projects and public 
infrastructure needs. These projects have assisted the local community groups in meeting the safety and com-
pliance needs of holding public events. And have assisted in growing our economy by providing a better expe-
rience for our residents and visitors.  
 
As we move into the 2020 local government elections, we are aware that most of Barcoo Shire's long-term 
councillors are deciding to retire and choosing not to contest the 2020 elections. With potentially a whole new 
Council after the election process, there will be a knowledge void until the new councillors get established in 
their role.  
 
Fortunately, this is democracy at work, and there will be an essential responsibility for the whole Barcoo Shire 
Council administration to keep the machinery of Council functioning during the election process and up to the 
swearing-in of new councillors. The Barcoo Shire Council senior staff will also need to guide the new council-
lors in their day-to-day responsibilities, during the lead up to the end of the 2019-20 financial year, and in de-
veloping 2020-21 budget cycle. 
 

Message from the Mayor continued 
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Once again, the democratic process allows for this transition process, and the community does respect that 
the new Council will have a learning process and patience will be required. I urge the community to engage 
with their new Council and work in partnership with them to manage the current public health crisis and the 
ongoing needs of the three communities' residents. 
 
The role of councillor and mayor has completely changed since I joined the Barcoo Shire Council in 1994. Most 
certainly, the accountability factor has made being a councillor much more serious and comes with much high-
er compliance and accountability expectations. The time required to be devoted to the job of a councillor is 
undoubtedly more demanding, and information and knowledge management critically important.  
 
The new Council must take onboard how vital the regional relationships are to Barcoo Shire. Our current mem-
bership of the Remote Area Planning and Development Board (RAPAD), Outback Regional Roads and Transport 
Group (ORRTG), RAPAD Water and Sewage Alliance (RAPAD W&SA) and the Central West Regional Pest Man-
agement Group (CWRPMG) enable the shire to have access to so much more capacity, knowledge and oppor-
tunity to influence the other tiers of government. 
 
I wish the new Council well and all the very best for the future. I am sure that the community will be patient 
with its new Council, and the new Council will be trying its very best to start getting some future planning 
started on behalf of its constituency. The best piece of advice I can pass on to the new Council is: to be always 
thinking of others when making decisions. The job of a councillor is not a single issue job and requires good 
judgement and good information when making a decision. Most importantly, the job is not about you. It is al-
ways we and not me, and we all need to listen more and talk less when working for your community or com-
municating the community's needs to others who can influence the shire's future. 
 
I have had an enormous and incredibly great experience being part of Barcoo Shire Council, involved in our 
central west Queensland regional groups and being a director or member of many Queensland and Australian 
Government boards and committees. This experience has enabled me to learn so much about public admin-
istration and government processes, and how doing the best for people is one of the most important things we 
can do in our lives. 
 
Thank you all once again, warmest wishes for the future, and please keep yourself and family members safe in 
the current health crisis. 
 
Bruce Scott 
Mayor 
Barcoo Shire Council 

Message from the Mayor continued 
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Media Release 
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COMMUNITY NOTICE:    
Precautions re COVID - 19 

VIC Closures 
Barcoo Shire Council’s number one priority during this crisis is the health, wellbeing and safety of our staff, clients 
and community.  We are carefully monitoring and adhering to the directions and advice of Queensland Health, the 
Australian Government Department of Health and Local Disaster Management Group and other relevant authori-
ties.  

From Monday, 23 March, office staff of the Barcoo Shire Visitor Information Centres & Libraries will work behind 

closed doors to ensure safe social distancing. Our offices will be closed, but operations will continue.  

We ask that for prompt information, please communicate via telephone or email.  Contact details will be on display 

outside of each centre or obtainable through the Barcoo Shire Community Directory. 

 Please be patient with staff as we endeavour to overcome the restrictions pertaining to our services. 

Barcoo Shire Post Office 

The Barcoo Shire Post Office, Jundah will continue to operate during its normal opening hours, however customers 

are requested to be mindful of the 1.5metre space from the next person when conducting business.  There will be 

taped areas on the floor defining distances.  If you have a Post Office box please use the facility to minimise con-

tact. 

Jundah Police Station 

Services at the Jundah Police Station may also be affected.  If you have any queries please call 46525115. 

Community Notices 
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2020 Local Government Elections 

2020 local government elections | the day to have 
your say 

 

For the 2020 local government elections, you are using full postal voting. 

A postal vote will be sent to all electors to their address on the electoral roll, 
from 29 February. 

 

All postal votes must be completed before the end of voting at 6pm on Saturday 28 
March and returned to the ECQ by 5pm Tuesday 7 April. 

 

You will complete two ballot papers: one to elect a mayor, and one to elect coun-
cillors. 

 

Voting for your mayor 
 

For mayor you are using optional preferential voting. This means you can number 
one, some or all the boxes on your ballot paper in order of preference for your 

vote to count. 

Voting for your councillors 
 

For councillors, you are using first-past-the-post voting. This means you must num-
ber the boxes for the number of councillors to be elected. For example: in Barcoo 

Shire Council we have 4 councillors to be elected, you must number 4 boxes 

 

For all 2020 local government election information go to ecq.qld.gov.au or call 
1300 881 665 or email us at ecq@ecq.qld.gov.au  

 

Voting is compulsory. 

https://www.ecq.qld.gov.au/
mailto:ecq.qld.gov.au
mailto:ecq@ecq.qld.gov.au
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Longreach Show 2020 Cancellation 
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Something Positive 

Pollution-monitoring satellites operated by 

NASA and the European Space Agency observed 

drastic decreases in air pollution over China 

over two weeks in February when the quaran-

tine was in effect. The satellites measured con-

centrations of nitrogen dioxide, which is re-

leased by cars, power plants and industrial facil-

ities, from Jan. 1 to Jan. 20 and again from Feb. 

10 to Feb. 25. The difference was unmistakable.  

Left: Clearer waters in Venice in early March were an 

unintended climate benefit of the coronavirus lock-

downs in Italy.  

The city of Venice is enjoying 

crystal clear waters in its 

world-famous canals due to a 

lack of debris from tourists 

and near-zero boat traffic un-

der Italy’s ongoing coronavirus 

lockdown. 
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Guess the location of this photo! 
This is a quick and easy  

competition to take part in.   

If you think you know the 

location of the photo, taken 

somewhere within the  

Barcoo Shire, email through 

your answer to   

jundahinfo@barcoo.qld.gov.au .   

The first correct answer    

received will be the winner.  

Please be descriptive in your 

answer describing the  

location.   

 

 

 

 



Issue 178                                                               13                                                             March 2020  

 

 

Barcoo Shire Council , PO Box 14, 6 Perkins St Jundah QLD 4736    T (07) 4658 6900       E: shire@barcoo.qld.gov.au    W: www.barcoo.qld.gov.au 

                                                                   Barcoo Shire Community Newsletter 

Slow Cooker Bread 

“History will remember when the world stopped, 

And the flights stayed on the ground. 

And the cars parked in the street. 

And the trains didn’t run. 

History will remember when the schools closed 

And the children stayed indoors 

And the medical staff walked towards the fire 

And they didn’t run. 

History will remember when the people sang 

On their balconies, in isolation 

But so very much together 

In courage and song. 

History will remember when the people fought 

For their old and their weak 

Protected the vulnerable 

By doing nothing at all. 

History will remember when the virus left 

And the houses opened 

And the people came out 

And hugged and kissed 

And started again 

Kinder than before.” 


